

# Kenley Weekly News 2nd December 2022

## **Diary Dates**

9th December Infant Nativity Play—Two performances at

9.30 am and 2.00 pm

12th December Carol Service at All Saints Church

13th December Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Pantomime trip

14th December Pupils' Christmas Dinner

15th December Class parties and Tacky Xmas Jumper Day

16th December Last day of term—School finishes at 1.30 pm

3rd January School closed for Inset Day

4th January Pupils return to school

#### **Netball Match**

This Wednesday, Kenley played a netball match against Oakwood Primary School. Year 5 played a very competitive match and unfortunately lost 4-1, but it was a very close game. This match was Kenley's first league game of the season and Year 5's first major match.

Year 6 won a stunning 11-7 for Kenley, which they are truly proud of. This game was also very intense and competitive, but we managed to win. Hopefully, we will win the rest of our league games, then eventually the league.

Katherine Year 6

#### **Christmas Dinner**

Pupils will be served Christmas Dinner on Wednesday 14th December. There will be a vegetarian option available, however no other meals will be cooked this day.



### **Kenley's Got Talent**

On 14th December, Kenley will be holding their annual Kenley's Got Talent. Auditions take place in every class, and the best acts will be in the final. Children are invited to showcase any talent, such as playing an instrument, dancing, singing and much more. Please encourage your child to enter and practice their act at home.







# **Infant Nativity**

The infant Nativity Play will be held on Friday 9th December.

There will be two performances, starting at 9.30 am and 2.00 pm, each lasting approximately one hour. Due to the space in hall, we are asking that two seats are reserved in total (not two for each performance).

We will not be issuing tickets, however we do need to know how many chairs to put out on the day, so please return your slip by Monday.



#### **Attendance**

We would like to remind parents that children should be in their classroom from 8.45 am. Registration closes at 8.55 am and any child not in the classroom at this time will be marked late. If your child arrives after 8.55 am please ensure they sign in at the office so they receive their mark in the register.

Please report any absences or medical appointments to the office, not on Class Dojo or to the class teacher.

We do appreciate at this time of year children will suffer from colds and viruses, but if they are well enough, they should attend school.

# **PARKING**

We have received several concerns which have been raised by residents about parking outside the school and surrounding streets. On several occasions, parents have been reminded to be considerate of where they park around the school. To improve safety, there are painted zig zag and double yellow lines in specific areas outside the school. There should be no stopping or parking in any of these areas. Parking across residents driveways is also not acceptable. Please remember that the school is located in a residential area.

I appreciate that it can sometimes be difficult to park near the school, but parking dangerously is putting children at risk. Please allow yourself extra time to park away from the school and walk round with your child.